
 
TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the Common Council 
FROM: Josh Finch, City Administrator  
DATE: June 7th, 2024 
RE: Monthly Newsletter 
 

These are some exciting times here in the City of Hillsboro! It is extremely 

encouraging to see the dedication and ongoing efforts of the City Council, 

Commissions, and City Staff come to see completion in many of the projects and 

activities highlighted in this newsletter if anyone has any questions, please feel free to 

contact us at city hall (608)-489-2521. 

Administrator Update: It’s crazy to think how fast 2024 is flying. Summer is here and 

now is a great time to sign up for pool passes. We have had some technical difficulties 

with getting the pool ready, but we intend to have the pool in operation for the start of 

swimming lessons. If something were to change, we would make an announcement. 

Over the next month and a half, the city will begin the initial assessment of the 2024 

budget and start preparing for the 2025 budget process. Lastly, we are in the process of 

switching and updating our website. Over the next week, we will have moments where 

the website may not be accessible. We intend to keep the disruption to a minimum but 

as everyone knows, technology has a mind of its own. If you have any questions while 

the website is down, please contact City Hall. Thank you for your understanding. 

Road Construction Update: Road repairs will begin the week of June 10th on 

Washington Ave. (the full road starting at the corner of Mechanic St.), Prairie Ave. (Mill 

St. to Mechanic St.) and Pine Ave. (Mill St. to Mechanic St.). Construction is expected to 

last two weeks depending on weather conditions. Please avoid these areas during the 

process if possible. If you reside in any of those locations, you will have access to your 

property, but please note that there may be brief moments for no access. 

Police Spotlight: For the month of May, the Hillsboro Police Department handled 137 

calls for service. The month of June has a lot in store for HPD – Officer Brandon Kiel is 

set to graduate from Western Technical College's 720 Hour Law Enforcement Academy 

on June 7th! Starting on June 10th, Officer Brandon Kiel will begin his full-time duties 



 
with the Hillsboro Police Department, which include rigorous Field Training under the 

supervision of Chief Clark and Sergeant Kucinsky. If you see Officer Kiel out and about, 

make sure to stop and say hello! 

Library Spotlight: The Hillsboro Public Library will be hosting various events. Adult/Family- 

Wednesday June 19 630PM Friends Drop In 630PM. Thursday June 20 5PM Grief 

Group. Thursday June 13, 6-8PM. Paint n Sip register at the library $30. Wednesday 

June 21, 1-2PM Adult book club, “A Dog Walks into a Nursing Home”. Summer 

Reading Programs (All ages) Sunday June 23 Book Walk at Field Veterans Memorial Park 

made possible by Richland County Campus Foundation.  Friday June 28, 7PM Movie 

‘Elemental’ at the library. Toddler (1-4) June 11- July 13, Farm adventure begins at the 

Library- read books & do activities to win a book & pizza package- sponsored by 

C.A.R.E.S., Ocooch Farm & HHS FFA. See library for details. Kid (4-14YO) June 11- 

July 13, read books, play bingo win prizes. Read 6 books to attend carnival July 13. 

Thursdays 2:30pm activities at Albert Field Memorial Park. Young Adult (12-17YO) – 2nd & 

4th Thursdays Game Nights 4-6pm continues all summer! Summer Book Club- Tuesdays June 

18- July 16 ends with a PIZZA PARTY. 

MINUTES FOR BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS: All meeting minutes are uploaded to 

the website upon approval. Please follow the link below for the most updated 

information & meeting minutes: https://www.hillsborowi.com/2024_agendas_minutes 

Respectfully, 

Josh Finch 

City Administrator- Hillsboro, WI 

https://www.hillsborowi.com/2024_agendas_minutes

